
CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF ESSA 

PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES 
WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 20, 2019 

Re: Proposed Expansion to the Angus Business Improvement Area Boundary 

A Public Meeting was held on Wednesday, February 20, 2019 in the Council Chambers of the 
Administration Centre, Township of Essa. 

In attendance: Mayor Sandie Macdonald 
Deputy Mayor Michael Smith 
Councillor Keith White 
Councillor Henry Sander 
Councillor Ron Henderson 

Staff in attendance: G. Murphy, Chief Administrative Officer 
C. Healey, Manager of Planning and Development 
D. Perreault, Manager of Public Works 
L. Lehr, Clerk 

Mayor Macdonald opened the meeting by stating that the purpose of the Public Meeting is to 
provide an opportunity for members of the Angus Business Improvement Area to voice their 
concerns and/or provide comments to the municipality in regards to a proposed amendment to the 
Angus Business Improvement Area By-law 2007-30, specific to an expansion of the boundary of 
the BIA. 

The Clerk provided a brief overview of the proposed expansion, which would include the 
properties located at: 

• Cone. 1 Pt.Lot 21 (8926 McKinnon Road, Angus); and 
• Cone. 1 Pt. Lot 20 Registered Plan 51 R-18523 Part 1 

She stated that a description of the proposed boundary expansion and the subsequent 
amendment to the Angus Business Improvement Area By-law 2007-30 was mailed to the 
existing members of the Angus Business Improvement Area on January 9, 2019. She stated 
that in accordance with the Municipal Act, 2001 the owners of the properties proposed to be 
included in the boundary were included in the mail-out, and that the mandated prepaid envelope 
was provided. 

The Clerk stated that the period for submission of objections to be received by the ends 60 days 
after the last day of the mail-out of the Notice. Thus, the period for submission of objections 
ends on March 9, 2019. 

At this time, no objections have been received by the Clerk from any of the existing or proposed 
new members of the business improvement area. 

Mayor Macdonald asked if anyone in the audience would like to speak, stating that speakers 
must state their name and address in full so that proper records can be kept and that notice of 
future decisions can be sent to those persons. Comments are to be orderly, respectful and not 
repetitious. There was no one in the attendance for this public meeting. 

There were no questions from members of Council. 
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Mayor Macdonald thanked all in attendance for their participation and advised that the Clerk' s 
Department will be preparing a staff report and by-law to be presented to Council at their 
meeting scheduled on March 20, 2019. Council will then consider all matters and render a 
decision. 

Lisa Lehr, Clerk 


